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Summary of the meeting of May 21, 2015
This regular meeting of the Committee was conducted by the Chair of the CSH, Ambassador Andrés González Díaz, Permanent Representative of Colombia to the OAS, and by the Vice-Chair of the CSH, Ambassador Leonidas Rosa Bautista, Permanent Representative of Honduras to the OAS.
The statutory quorum was established with the presence of representatives of Argentina, Barbados, Bolivia, Brazil, Canada, Chile, Colombia, Costa Rica, Dominican Republic, Ecuador, El Salvador, Guatemala, Honduras, Mexico, Nicaragua, Panama, Paraguay, Peru, Saint Vincent and the Grenadines, Trinidad and Tobago, United States, and Venezuela.
The recording of the meeting can be found at the following link: 
http://scm.oas.org/Audios/2015/CP_CSH_1664_05-21-2015.MP3 
1. Adoption of the order of business

The order of business, document CP/CSH-1664/15, was adopted by the Committee without any changes.
2. Follow-up on operative paragraph 10 of resolution AG/RES. 2866 (XLIV-O/14)
At the CSH meeting of May 7, the Director of the Department of Public Security, Dr. Paulina Duarte, was able to tell the delegations about the work of her Department in this area: CP/CSH/INF.422/15 rev. 1
Given that time had run out at that meeting without the delegations having had time to comment on that presentation, it was agreed to hold this meeting with the CSH on that topic. Thus, the delegations:

· Acknowledged the work being done by the Department of Public Security, as it focused on the “Inter-American Network for Police Development and Professionalization." They described that Network as a response to requests made at MISPA I and as a forum for sharing installed capacities.

· They thanked the Network for its contributions in the three pillars of its work and they described it as an exemplary, comprehensive, multisectoral, and multidisciplinary network that lends support to governments in the form of training, cooperation, the sharing of experiences for more robust police development and professionalization. And all of it was geared to achieving police forces that respect human rights and the Government.
· They underscored the technically oriented partnerships and agreements with universities and the fact that universities added a civilian contribution to police matters.
· They pointed out that cooperation and integrity are vital for security work:  well-coordinated cooperation and best practices to address issues that transcend borders.
· They said that this “Inter-American Network for Police Development and Professionalization" complements and has direct ties to the work of the “Inter-American Network for the Prevention of Violence and Crime.” They insisted on the importance of working on both prevention and suppression of crime and violence.

· They also underscored the technical cooperation established with AMERIPOL.
· They pointed out that it was not just the numbers showing the positive impact of the Inter-American Network for Police Development and Professionalization in our countries that were important, but the actual effective drop in levels of violence.
· They asked how to make good use of all the inputs so far received from the different actors, what to make of them in future, how to use them in our countries in such a way that the outcomes mean more than just numbers. How to put all the pieces together to ensure more cooperation, consistency, stronger institutions. We should not just be looking at what we do well, but at the lacunae as well.
· The delegations also inquired about relations between the DPS and AMERIPOL. What did the DPS think of linking up with AMERIPOL?
For her part, Dr. Paulina Duarte commented that:
· For all the pieces to fit together, it was necessary to look at the DPS's 5-year Strategic Plan and work on the basis of current mandates and the needs of the member states. She added that the DPS was going to bear the Strategic Vision very much in mind. 
· Technical know-how: the program needs to be shaped by a systematic (comprehensive) vision that takes all actors and factors into account. Integral Development: She referred to relations with universities as a pluralist forum for debate and as a source of scientific knowledge. She indicated that the Department was also working with other OAS bodies and several areas of the General Secretariat.
· She said that there was no conflict between the work of the OAS and that of AMERIPOL.  Her Department pursued a comprehensive, systematic program, covering several areas. It was a question of results, not about hogging the limelight. The SPS does not decide whether or not AMERIPOL is to be incorporated into the OAS, but it does think that it can pool the two organizations' strengths. In addition to the two networks (“Inter-American Network for Police Development and Professionalization” and the “Inter-American Network for the Prevention of Violence and Crime”), the DPS was working on an “Inter-American Network of Knowledge on Public Security" with several international organizations, civil society organizations, and a number of countries. She added that all the organizations produce reports on public security. She indicated that the DPS was prepared to give a presentation on this new initiative.

The delegations took the floor once again to:

· Request answers to the questions put to AMERIPOL.

· Schedule a presentation by the DPS on the “Inter-American Network of Knowledge on Public Security." 
· Add to the factors to be borne in mind the “Proposal for Establishing an OAS Technical Cooperation Mechanism on Police Matters - Operative paragraph 10 of resolution AG/RES. 2866 (XLIV-O/14), "Advancing Hemispheric Security: A Multidimensional Approach” (document CP/CSH-INF.418/15), presented by the delegation of Argentina.

3. Presentation by the International Committee of the Red Cross on actions and responses by the institution with respect to humanitarian challenges in violent situations not amounting to armed conflicts, 
The Committee heard a presentation from Ms. Elena Ajmone Sessera, Deputy Head of Operations for the Americas of the International Committee of the Red Cross, “The ICRC's Mandate and Actions in Violent Situations Not Amounting to Armed Conflicts," which took as its starting the document “The International Committee of the Red Cross' (ICRCs) Role in Situations of Violence Below the Threshold of Armed Conflict" (CP/CSH/INF.423/15). 
During the time allowed for remarks by the member states, the delegation of Canada thanks Ms. Ajmone for her talk and the ICRC for its efforts in this field. It reiterated Canada's commitment to protect the hardest-hit populations promptly and effectively. It mentioned its concern at the constantly increasing numbers of persons caught up in such situations. It spoke of the resources the ICRC needs to attend to millions of people. It lamented and placed on record its alarm at the fact that, despite the standards and rules in place, humanitarian workers continued to be victims of attacks in violation of international humanitarian law. In general, the delegation highlighted the importance of the ICRC's work. Finally, it suggested requesting a presentation by the ICRC on this subject within the framework of MISPA V.
4. Consideration of the Annual Report of the Inter-American Drug Abuse Control Commission (CICAD) to the General Assembly at its forty-fifth regular session
The CSH meet on May 21, 2015 to receive the presentation of the Annual Report of the Inter-American Drug Abuse Control Commission (CICAD), document CP/doc.5120/15. Representing CICAD was its Executive Secretary, Ambassador Paul Simons.

The Report with the “Observations and Recommendations of the Member States on the Annual Report of the Inter-American Drug Abuse Control Commission (CICAD) to the General Assembly at its Forty-Fifth Regular Session" was published as document CP/CSH-1667/15.
5. Consideration of the Annual Report of the Inter-American Defense Board (IADB) to the General Assembly at its forty-fifth regular session
The CSH met on May 21, 2015 to receive the presentation of the Annual Report of the Inter-American Defense Board (IADB), document CP/doc.5121/15. Representing the IADB was the Chairman of the Council of Delegates, General Werther Araya
/.

The Report with the "Observations and Recommendations of the Member States on the Annual Report of the Inter-American Defense Board (IADB) to the General Assembly at its Forty-Fifth Regular Session ” was published as document CP/CSH-1666/15.
6. Procedure to be followed by the CSH for presenting and negotiating the draft resolution for the General Assembly at its forty-fifth regular session.

Given that time had run out leaving no time to consider this topic, it was agreed to start the next meeting of the CSH with this item.
7. Other business
· There being no more time to discuss other business, the Vice Chair adjourned the meeting.
� FILENAME  \* MERGEFORMAT �CP34587E04�








�.	Accompanying the Chairman of the IADB was the Director General of the IADB Secretariat, Vice-Admiral Bento Costa Lima Leite de Albuquerque Junior and the Director of the Inter-American Defense College (IADC), Rear Admiral Martha Herb.





